
NEOkla Minutes  3-10-2015 
 
Board members present were Todd Swain – RE, Virginia Apker – Treasurer, 
Betty Martin – Secretary, Steve Herrod, Jon Pyeatt, James Stowers, and George 
Walker.  The minutes of the February meeting and the treasurer’s report were 
approved as presented. 
 
Solo Report – Jason Baney:  The first event is scheduled for March 22 at the 
Fairgrounds.  There will be 2 events at Stroud on May 31 and June 28, which will 
be co-events with Oklahoma Region.  Several suggestions were presented to 
increase participation at the Stroud events. 
 
Rally Cross : There will be an event on October 25 or November 1, probably co-
hosted with OzMt Region. 
 
Club Racing:  The Majors at Hallett will be April 11-12.  Registration opened  
today.  There will be a memorial presentation for Richard Stephens. 
 
Old Business:  
Mitchell Russell discussed having a Street Survival School sometime in the fall.  
After discussion about entry fees, Betty Martin moved to subsidize the $80.00 
entry fee, reducing the fee to $40.00.  Virginia Apker seconded.  Motion carried. 
Todd asked for a proposal to present to the Fairgrounds. 
 
Methods of advertising are still being considered, such as car shows and the 
Route 66 event in June. 
 
New Business: 
Steve Herrod suggested printing Club Business Cards to hand out.  Todd will 
look into designs. 
 
Todd is looking for volunteers to plan the Awards Party this year. 
 
Meeting adjourned. 
 
Betty Martin, Secretary 
 
 
 
 


